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TIME: 7:00 P.M. 

CENTERVILLE CITY COUNCIL 
WORK SESSION MEETING 

FEBRUARY 15, 1993 

PLACE: Centerville Municipal Building, caucus Room 

PRESENT: Mayor Shirley Heintz 
Deputy-Mayor Brooks Compton 
Councilmembers Mark Beasley 

Sally Beals 
James Singer 
J. v. Stone 
c. Mark Kingseed 

Clerk of Council Marilyn McLaughlin 
City Manager Gregory Horn 
Assistant City Manager Michael Haverland 
City Engineer Norbert Hoffman 
Acting Municipal Attorney Dave Eubank 
City Planner Alan Schwab 
Assistant to the City Manager Judith Gilleland 

Mr. Horn briefly reviewed a proposed application for the 
City of Centerville to execute an Agreement with the Ohio 
Department of Transportation to acquire funds through the 
Transportation Enhancement Program for re-forestation along the 
Interstate 675 corridor in Centerville and Washington Township. 
He outlined two options for funding: 

1. Federal government funding 80% of the project with the 
City of Centerville and Washington Township sharing the local 
share of 20%. 

2. Federal government funding 80%, the Ohio Department of 
Transportation funding 10% with the City of Centerville and 
Washington Township funding the remaining 10%. 

Mr. Hoffman recommended option number 1. Mayor Heintz 
suggested that mounding be put in place to buffer condominiums 
from the Interstate while trees are being put in place under this 
program. 

Mr. Horn advised that bids were received and tabulated for 
the Poinciana Drive improvement. Mr. Hoffman pointed out the 
fact that the cost of lowering a portion of Poinciana Drive has 
been reduced due to the fact that Montgomery County has not 
required the water lines in this area to be lowered. 

Council discussed with Attorney Dave Eubank the procedure to 
follow du~ing the Public Hearing scheduled this date on an Appeal 
filed by tihe Centerville United Methodist Church for the 
demolitio of a structure at 59 East Franklin Street in the 
Architect ral Preservation District. 



Mr. Horn briefly reviewed for Council his meeting with Golf 
Course Architect Gene Bates. More information will be 
forthcoming. 
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